
InterReligious Task Force on Central America 

3606 Bridge Avenue, Cleveland, Ohio 44113

tel: 216.961.0003   fax: 216.961.0002   e-mail: irtf@igc.org

	Via fax: 011 502 238 3579/239 0090

Licenciado Oscar Berger Perdomo

Presidente de la Republica de Guatemala
	Via fax:  011 502 248 3228

Sr  Luis Alfonso Rosales Marroquin

Procurador General de la Nación de Guatemala

	Via fax: 011 502 362 0237

Licenciado Manuel Arturo Soto Aguirre

Ministro de Gobernación de Guatemala


April 12, 2004

Dear Sirs:

We, members of the InterReligious Task Force, continue to be seriously concerned for the safety of Thelma de Lam, Fiscal Especial para los Defensores de los Derechos Humanos, Special Prosecutor for Human Rights Defenders, who has been followed and intimidated.  Concerns are heightened by the fact that Ms de Lam is pregnant and, as we alerted you in our letter of July 6, 2003, she received threats at her home on June 20 and 23, shortly after being appointed special Prosecutor.  Now, on March 11 at about 5:30 pm she was followed by two men on a white Honda motorcycle in Guatemala City.  Her bodyguards stopped the two men who identified themselves as members of the Guatemalan Army and advised her to “leave things as they are”.  Later that day at about 9 pm, she was followed in her car for over an hour by an olive green pick-up truck with dark windows and no license plates. 

Thelma de Lam is currently investigating what has become known as ''Black Thursday'' and ''Friday of Mourning'', referring to July 24 and 24, 2003, when the presidential campaign in Guatemala City was rocked by political violence. Journalist Héctor Ramirez was killed during the disturbances and former Head of State General Rios Montt and former President Alfonso Portillo have been implicated in his death.  We are concerned that the threats are an attempt to stop her from continuing her investigations.  We are further disturbed by reports that because of lack of funds, the Public Ministry has reduced security measures and resources for the Special Prosecutor's Human Rights Defenders Office  which may have serious consequences for the security of those who work there and for their capacity to carry out investigations in cases of abuses against human rights defenders.

We urge you to:

· guarantee the safety of Thelma de Lam, Fiscal Especial para los Defensores de los Derechos Humanos; 
· carry out an immediate, exhaustive and impartial investigation into the acts of intimidation against

      Thelma de Lam on March 11, 2004 and make the results public.

Thank you for your prompt attention.

Sincerely,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai

Coordinator

Cc:
Dr. Sergio Fernando Morales Alvarado ~ fax: 011 502 238 1734


Ambassador Antonio Arenales Forno ~ fax: 1 202 745 1908
 UA  Update #192/03 Guatemala

The following people hereby urge you to take action on this matter as indicated in this letter.
IRTFF











